
Dear, Prof. Graham Jewitt, 

We like to thank you and the two anonymous reviewers again for taking the time to critically 

review our manuscript hess-2015-60. We have revised the manuscript and addressed the 

concerns of the reviewers. Changes in the manuscript are marked in blue.  

Thank you for your time and effort. 

With high regards 

Haimanote Bayabil and Tammo Steenhuis 

 


